
April, 2010

Happy Scrappers

This months meeting was held during our spring retreat at Dry

Creek Baptist Camp.  I love this facility.  AND YALL ALL BEHAVED. 

Thank you for that, I was not stressed ONCE, until I came home and had

an email. SO WE DID REALLY GOOD. On to Bee business.

1.  Next years Dry Creek retreat is booked.  April 7-11, 2011.  I

have 14 people signed up at this time. We will take as many as 24.  Sign

up early, you check wont be cashed until April of 2011.

2.  HUGE THANKS to Carolyn and Laura, for doing the quarter

inch demos, they helped hugely. Carol if your available, perhaps you can

do your demo this month?  Or maybe the next month that we are at the

library?

3.  This months meeting will be held at Helen’s.  If you need

instructions on how to get there, let me know, im hesitant to put this

information on the website, since its available to the public (through the

guilds web site).  Meeting is 9:30 Till. They will be feeding us, so all

you need to bring is your smiling face.  They will also be offering a

surprise sewing project.  12 kits will be available.  They being Dawn,

Helen, and Tammie.

4. There was some discussion about Hostesses.  Next year we will

try to better arrange them so that its even.  Tammie and Helen are

hostessing twice this year.  That was my mistake.  We could always give

October to someone else if Helen wants to give it up?  I could always

hostess instead for that month. 

5.  Dawn is the keeper of the Raffle quilt. She has been in touch

with Dian, and getting the ticket process moving. Good job Dawn.

6.  Some of the members wanted me to order The Border

Workbook, by Janet Kirmie.  It might be helpful to use with the Row

quilt.  Ill have prices on that book for you at the meeting. Also some

ladies wanted me to order the large project boxes. Ill have a price on it as

well Saturday.

7.  At the retreat Lynne Goelbel did a beading class for some of us. 

We did scissor phobs (spelling?).  Be sure and look at the pictures on the



website. They turned out so pretty. THANKS LYNNE. Now im addicted

to yet another hobby.  HA HA.

8.  Deb and Jenny, the ladies would like you to email me some

pictures of some of your show and tell so that we can share it on the

website.

9.  Due this month is the Tipsy 9-patch, hosted by Nishie Thomas.

10.  We need to discuss my project. We took that off the website

because of copy right issues.  There was not much interest in this project.

If some would like to do an exchange, ill provide instructions, ill have

the book and a sample at the meeting. 

11.  For Carolyn slacks project you need a 2 ½ inch square ruler. 

If you will bring that ruler to the meeting she will mark your angle for

you. This is an easy project. 

Scrappily Yours
PJ Broussard
409-988-1259 (cell)
409-883-4162 (home)
2010 Hostesses
Jan 9 Carolyn, Pat, Barbara, and Ann
Feb 20 Laurell and Lynne
March 13 Shelly, Gayle, and Jane
April Dry Creek Retreat
May 8 Dawn, Helen, Tammie
June 12 Laura & Cathy
July 10 Lydia, Sue & Ruby
Aug 14 Sylvia
Sept 11 JoAnn, Linda & Angel
Oct 9 Helen and Tammie
Nov 13 Mickey and Joyce
Dec Carol Taylor, Jane and Beverly
http://happyscrappers.net23.net/
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